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THE PREZ SAYS…
What a phenomenal year we have had.  The park continues to improve because of the efforts of the residents, the board and the staff.  The last board meeting of the season will be on Tuesday, May 3.  Please join us.  To the year round residents:  enjoy your summer celebrations, continue your neighborly vigilance and may the wind never be more than a gulf breeze.  To those of you leaving: safe travel, successful gardens and great visits with family and northern friends.  To the board:  Your commitment of time and energy is impressive.  We should indeed be grateful for the leadership we have chosen. I cannot comment enough on the incredible value of the volunteers; the glue that holds the park together.  Many thanks from all of us. We look forward to seeing you all soon.
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Well, they say March comes in like a lion and goes out like a lamb.  Not true here in Sarasota this year.  What a couple of stormy days we had!!  Lots of water!!  Most of the park went unscathed except for a few places on the SW corner where the transformer was struck by lightening and 8-10 homes were left in darkness for a while.  Have to thank FPL for their quick service for restoring electricity in less than 2 hours.  Also hit a couple of phone lines, but thankfully nothing else.  Let’s hope the next rains come with less fanfare and that the storms will be no stronger than these for the rest of this season. 
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The first weekend in April had this park in a celebratory mood.  We had the honor to celebrate the birthdays of two special people, one who lived here for many years and the other who is still a resident.

Sally Short, Shirley Langlois’ mother, who now lives at Heron House Assisted Living, turned 100 on April 2.  Having her birthday party here was really special for all of those who have known her for so many years.  Her family was all here to celebrate with her and we, the park residents, were invited too. Lots of food and memories.   

Then on Sunday, the 3rd, at Hymn Sing, Jane Calkins was given a surprise pre 90th birthday party by Ruth and again we were all invited.  And it was a surprise for Jane!!!  The Hall was filled. It was a memorable evening, with lots of singing and laughter and of course birthday cake and ice cream.

I’ve said many times that this is my second family and with people like this surrounding us, I really mean it.  Two very gracious and special ladies.  

THANK YOU . . . .THANK YOU. . .  THANK YOU
OUR SPECIAL THANKS TO OUR SOUTHWINDS FAMILY FOR HELPING TO MAKE MY MOM, SALLY SHORT'S 100 BIRTHDAY EXTRA SPECIAL. 
WITHOUT FAMILY AND FRIENDS WE WOULD ALL BE MISSING ONE OF LIFES TRUE BLESSINGS. A HEALTHY UMMER TO ALL!   

AS EVER,
DON AND SHIRLEY LANGLOIS
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A VERY HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO BILL MAY WHO WILL BE 90 ON MAY 18.
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We have two couples who are not celebrating 50 years but have made it to the 60 year milestone.  Jim & Connie Shawen and Bob & Elsie Raunick will celebrate 60 years together; the Shawens on the

5th and the Raunicks on the 20th.  Congratulations to all of you!!!!

Sorry to say that I missed the 50th anniversary of the Teevens last month. Belated congratulations. 
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   BINGO
After many years, Tish May will no longer be in charge of the Monday & Friday Bingo nights.  We want to thank Pat & Jean Harwell for agreeing to take over this function, and, of course, Ethel Hartnett who is filling in until Pat and Jean arrive in the park.

Tish has asked me to thank each and every one who has helped her along the way.  Again, it’s the great volunteers that allow our park to function.  She also wants to say a special thanks to all of you who presented her with the gift of money.  
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  VOLUNTEERS THANK YOU FOR ANOTHER GREAT SEASON! 
You make our park the best!       


The Recreation Club is seeking a volunteer as Program Director to handle booking the entertainment at our 6 Pot Luck Dinners for 2013. Sharon Currie has lots of information to give anyone who is generous enough to take on this position. 

Due to the resignation of John Lockett as president and Mabel Lewis as assistant secretary of the Rec Club the following are the officers until December 31, 2011

Linda Honea - President; Janet Waldron - lst Vice President; Carol Bond - 2nd Vice President and Assistant Treasurer; Teresa Murphy - Secretary; Carol Proteau as Assistant Secretary and Linda King - Treasurer. 

Our extra Bingo Machine was sold and we have purchased a new pool table. It is a great looking slate pool table located in the in the area behind the office. We need more pool players. Enjoy! 
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MOPS -- LUNCHEON 

Wednesday, May 4, 2011 - 11:30 a.m. 

DUTCH HERITAGE 

3713 Bahia Vista St. 

Sign-up sheet on bulletin board 

Questions -- Bernie Coulter - 927-9816 

MOPS -- LUNCHEON 

Wednesday, May 18, 201 -11:30 a.m. 

LONGHORN STEAK HOUSE 

2020 Gulf Gate Drive 

Sign-up sheet on bulletin board 
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WEEDING WARNING
The Board of Directors has established a policy for keeping the park looking nice at all times.  Keeping your property looking nice should be a matter of pride.                    
 If you are here, it is your responsibility!! If you are gone, you must have someone to take care of your flower beds and planters and also the rocks that many of you have put around your mobiles.  Make sure that your caretaker is aware of all that needs to be cared for.

Your property will be checked regularly and pictures of unsightly units will be taken. The maintenance department does not have the time to do this for you.  If they must, a charge of $50 an hour will be imposed for the first weeding. If additional weeding is necessary, the cost is $50 an hour plus a $100 fine.  

Also, if you are leaving for any period of time, make sure that all outside items are put away.  Winds can move very large items and you don’t want to be liable for damage to anyone’s property.  Hopefully, we won’t have any major storms in this area, but----------this is FLORIDA.  Any items left out may be thrown away if a storm is predicted.
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 Care for the castle
I was given an article concerning closing of your mobile to avoid mildew and other problems while you are gone.  The article is very informative but too long to put in this paper.  However, if you are interested, I have put a copy on the bulletin board and we will have copies available at the office.




PARKING & SPEED LIMIT[image: image12.jpg]



You may be aware that there has been no designated parking at the front of the park since the cement slabs were removed.  This has now been rectified with designated parking on the grass in several areas.  These areas are just for visitors.  Every homeowner must park in his own carport.  

Again I have been asked to remind each and every one that the speed limit in the park is 15 mph.  We need to follow that limit and warn our guests and people who are working for us that it is only 15 mph.  No one is exempt!!!
POOL PLAYERS
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With the help of many people, one of the old pool tables has been replaced.   The table plays nicely and the accessories are good.  The cloth will be replaced next year if the activity in the pool room increases enough to warrant it.  So, please, list your name on the sheet provided so we will know who and how many are playing.  Please note the rules of play.  We want to keep the tables and accessories in good, clean condition, so please maintain the equipment and follow the rules. Questions, suggestions, or comments, call George Michel at 921-4873 or at Unit #99.
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Attention Year Round Residents

The Hobby Club has purchased an emergency preparedness storm radio for use in the annex in case of storms. It also has the capability to recharge cell phones.

Thanks to Judy Miller and George Manton for the research.

Marcia Olsen has graciously accepted keeping the radio at her Unit#236.

Stay safe, everyone!!!

Pauline Villeneuve
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Pat Harwell had surgery and is home and doing well.  Also, Marie Ziolkowski and Birdie Hutter were hospitalized and after testing are now home. Carl Norton has been having testing here and is now being treated at his home in Ontario.

As of this printing, I have been informed that Jane Calkins is in the hospital for tests.
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I have had a message that a former resident, Wilson Foote passed away on 4/22/11.  He and Mary lived at #97.  Our condolences to the family and friends.

I just received a note saying that Lois Wertheim’s husband Joel died on April 26. Lois was the South Winds Administrative Assistant for fourteen years. Our condolences to his family and friends.
GARDENING How many of you have noticed the plantings at the new shed? Wendy Mineault has graciously volunteered to adopt this area and spruce it up with some plantings. She is using Florida plants and she will make sure it is taken care of over the summer also. Starting to look very nice, with lots of color.  Thank you Wendy!!

Also, while I’m commenting on plants, thanks to Connie Vaughn and 
the garden club members for all that you are doing to make the different areas of the park look nicer.  The triangle area has many new plants and is looking very good.  The bench is a nice addition and can be used for those who are walking around and need a little rest.  I appreciate, and I’m sure that others also do, the improvement in the looks of our grounds.   Thanks to all of you.

If you wish to contact a director, here are, phone numbers, and email addresses.

Richard Mosher, President  
 941-993-9534

richardmosher@hotmail.com
George Manton, Vice President       315-529-5239

gwmanton@yahoo.com

Jerome Miller, Treasurer 
905-722-1144

jerry.jeromemiller@gmail.com
Barbara Smith, Secretary
 814-322-4397
smithbangelic2@aol.com

Mike Currie
902-756-3139

smcurrie@seasidehighspeed.com
Norm Hartley
705-689-1534

nhartley2011@hotmail.com
Dave King      978-582-6884

king6884@verizon.net
Paul Rodriguez      041-921-5750

rodriguez.paul4949@yahoo.com
Elinor Wells      978-535-4087

elinorwells@verizon.com
Joani Regner -  Office Manager 
941-539-5689

jregnerswmha@yahoo.com
Bob Closser - Maintenance Supervisor      941-387-4742

your affordablehandyman@yahoo.com
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